
 

 

Minutes of Cherry Burton’s Annual Parish Meeting held on Tuesday 12th 

April 2022 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall 
 

In attendance- 

Cllr Peirson (Chairman of the Parish Council) chairing the meeting. 

7 Parish Councillors  

8 residents 

Clerk – J.Wardale 

 

1. Apologies for absence. 

ERY Cllr Greenwood 

 

2. Previous minutes 

The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 4th May 2021 were read out 

and it was agreed that they should be accepted as a complete record. 

 

3. Matters arising 

 None 

 

4. East Riding of Yorkshire Councillors 

 Not present 

 

 5. Lane and Pit Lettings 

 Grazing on Etton Road – £5 Cllr Lindsey 

 Shooting rights on Highgate tip - £5 Cllr Peirson 

 

6. Allotment Report 

The Clerk reported that there were currently no vacancies and there was one 

name on the waiting list. 

 

7. Election of up to 5 people to the Sportsfield Management Committee 

The following names were proposed and agreed:- to be confirmed. 

Ian Kelly and Judi Peirson had agreed to continue to represent the Baden 

Powell organisations. 

 

8. Election of up to 4 people to the Christmas Lights Committee. 

The following names were proposed and agreed:-  Ed Sutcliffe, Steve Peirson 

and Paul Arandle. 

 

9. Chairman’s Report 

 See attached sheet 

  

10. Parish Council Accounts 

These were presented and it was indicated that they would be going for Audit 

shortly. 

 

11. Sportsfield Management Accounts 

These were presented by the Treasurer, Cllr Wardale.  

There was a discussion about using some of the funds towards covering the 

total PC contribution towards the new floodlights. 



 

 

Cllr Lindsey commented that the courts would be available to the residents 

when not being used by the Tennis Club.  He felt the Sportsfield was an asset 

to the village.  

Cllr Baker mentioned all the fundraising that the Tennis Club has been doing 

themselves. 

There was a discussion about lighting costs and charges. 

 

12.     Other Village Matters  

 

 A resident asked about installing a car charging point on the Sportsfield?  

 Cllr Baker mentioned that the car park gets very congested on match days. 

Cllr Dickinson suggested using the small area of land at the top of Canada 

Drive for charging points. 

Resolved – to discuss further. 

 

A resident asked about getting play equipment for older children and Cllr 

Baker informed him that this was under consideration this year. 

 

Cllr Peirson has been contacted by a resident concerned by the number of 

ducks being killed on Main Street and he asked for suggestions to try and 

alleviate the problem.  Cllr Dickinson mentioned getting speed bumps and 

there was a discussion about the pros and cons. A resident mentioned the 

speed of traffic on The Meadows at school time.  

 

 The meeting ended at 8.30pm 

 


